## INDIANA UNIVERSITY STUDENT SENATE February 24, 1966

CALL TO ORDER

Speaker Makowski called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

The minutes of the preceding meeting were approved as corrected.

Senator Bottorff announced a meeting of the Executive and Special Affairs Committee on Tuesday at 2:30 in the Student Government Office.

EXECUTIVE BUSINESS Speaker Makowski handled the Executive Business in the absence of President Frick who was attending the Big 10 Conference at Michigan State University.

Speaker Makowski read a letter written by himself and President Frick which announced that the Faculty Council had given its approval to lower to 21 the age at which undergraduate single students may reside in off-campus housing. The letter mentioned the success of the administration in attaining its goals. The letter concluded that, "There are some people on this campus who stand for change for the sake of change and freedom for license. But it should be noted on our record that we stand for change for the sake of improvement and freedom with responsibilities."

Ken Abraham, Chairman of the Student Election Commission, gave a report to the Senators on the results of the Women's Hours Referendum.

Senator Rindfusz mentioned the motion that was introduced last week to wait until this Thursday to decide on whether or not the SEC would conduct the Bachelor of the Year Contest.

Mr. Abraham stated that he had been present at the Internal Affairs Committee meeting last week and that he had a lot to do with the formulation of B-25, "A Bill Setting Procedure for the Student Elections Commissions." He added that he didn't feel it was in his realm to determine the worth of an election; nor did he feel that he should make any further comments than the fact that it could be done.

Brenda Bruce, Assistant Secretary of Student Services, announced that the Red Cross was sponsoring a blook drive on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of next week from 8:30 a.m. until 2:30 p.m.

COMMITTEE REPORTS Senator Muncaster reporter R-26, R-28 and R-29 out of the Internal Affairs Committee. All three were reported out favorably.

Senator Bottorff reported B-20 out of the Executive and Special Affairs Committee.

Senator Muncaster said that a full report of the Women's Hours Referendum would be reported out next week. OLD BUSINESS

Senator Graham introduced R-29, "A Resolution to Put up a Street Light at the Corner of Highway 45 and 17th Street."

Senator Kittle moved the question on R-29. The resolution passed.

Senator Darst introduced R-26, A Resolution to Increase the Number of 'Reading Days." He said that it had been amended in committee to read that two, instead of three, reading days would be provided for study immediately before final examinations.

Senator Aulick introduced a friendly amendment to section one of the enactment clause which stated that the increased number of reading days be included, "as long as the school year is not extended."

Senator Darst introduced a third section to the enactment clause which requested that copies of this resolution be sent to all members of the Calendar Committee.

Senator Fine called the question on R-26. The motion passed.

Senator Ross introduced B-20, "A Bill to Appropriate Funds to the Board of Academic Review for Payment of the Costs of the Students Evaluation of Faculty and Courses." She said that the amount had been changed from \$150.00 to \$25.00 in committee.

Senator Blair suggested that Tom Hamilton, Chairman of the Board of Academic Review, appear before the Senate to give a report on the progress of the Faculty and Course Evaluation program.

B-20 passed.

Senator Muncaster introduced R-28, "A Resolution Concerning the Number of Traffic Violations Allowed Per Semester," for Senator Hetzler who was absent. Senator Muncaster pointed out that the resolution had been amended considerably in committee and he wasn't exactly sure of the wording of the amendments.

Due to the confusion regarding the wording of the resolution, Senator Darst moved to send the bill back to committee. The motion passed.

Senator Blair moved that the Student Election Commission conduct the Bachelor of the Year contest which is sponsored by the Spphmore Class. The motion passed. It was added that Senator Leighty had submitted a written request for this election to comply with the stipulations of B-25.

NEW BUSINESS

Senator Ross introduced R-30, "A Resolution Concerning the Extension of Women's Hours During Little 500 Week end."

Senator Blair moved that a copy be sent to the Board of Trustees.

Senator Ross felt that this was unnecessary.

Senator Aulick felt it should be sent to the Administration in order to obain their opinion on the legislation.

Senator Darst called the question on R-30.

Senator Gibson moved that a copy of the resolution be sent to Dean Shaffer.

Senator Graham wondered why this could not be presented as a permanent change.

Senator Ross felt that it was unnecessary at the present time.

Senator Blair called the question on R-30. The motion passed. R-30 passed as amended.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.